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Great Lakes Chapter 

American Rhododendron Society 

 

Purpose 
A Nonprofit organization whose aim is to promote in 
the Great Lakes region the objectives of The American 
Rhododendron Society to encourage interest in and 

dissemination of information about genus rhododendron 
including azaleas; to provide a medium through which all 
persons interested may communicate and operate with 

others of like interest through educational and scientific 

studies, meetings, publications and similar activities. 

 

Meetings 
Meetings are held four times each year, on the third 

weekend of March, May, August and October, unless 

otherwise indicated. 

 

Membership 
Membership is open to all persons interested in the 
growth and culture of rhododendrons and azaleas as per 

the Chapter By-Laws. Those persons interested in be-
coming a member should contact the Membership Chair-

man, Dr. L. Gordon Walters. 

 

Officers/Board Members 

 
President           Dr. Steve Krebs           440.428.3966                

skrebs@holdenarb.org 

1st  V. Pres.       Bert Hendley                740.452.4523 

2nd V. Pres.       Don Whitney               440.516.1867 

Secretary           Jill Griesse                   740.587.3736 

Treasurer          Margaret Corbin           814.833.7207 
Membership      Dr. L.G. Walters           724.287.2047 

Newsletter *      Annette Pizzino            440.248.4583 

Web Master      Linda Stull   lmsgardener@yahoo.com 

 

Past President   Chas Wagner  

 

Board of Directors 

 
Dr. Jim Browning     Blanche Browning         6 year term 

Linda Stull              Kay Walters                4 year term 

Karen Wagner       Eric Oesterling              2 Year term 

 

Great Lakes Chapter Website 

 

www.greatlakesrhodies.org 

Username—great lakes   password—maximum 

 

*GLC newsletter posted to website quarterly 

 

Cover:                                           Photo, T.Pizzino 

R. ‘Spellbinder’ (early blooming Leach hybrid) 

Helen S. Layer Rhododendron Garden 

Holden Arboretum, Sperry Road, Kirtland, Ohio 

 

 

 

President’s Message 

 

President’s Message 

 
We weren’t supposed to get that much snow, just some flurries along the 

lake shore.  As we got onto I-90 the flurries started to come.  The roads and traffic 

were busy enough to melt the snow on the right lane, until we crossed the state line.  

We would have turned back a couple of times as the semis went flying by, but I called 

the meeting.  We only saw one plow in Ohio – Sequester!!  So when the first few 

people arrived, I said we could really have the meeting.  Then more came, and more.  

Some came close to 300 miles.  THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU FOR MAKING THE 

EFFORT!!!  That’s lake effect snow!!! 
Quail Hollow had the room set and we filled all the spaces by the end of the 

day – 30 members came.  There were good comments on the food and the facilities.  

Special thanks to Bert Hendley for the use of the projector. 
We spent the time working on the 2014 ARS Convention.  There was a 

good exchange of ideas.  Committees selected rooms and charted the course.  An-

nette and Tony are working hard on the tours and busses.  Speakers were lined up, 

plants are being grown, hospitality is getting primed, & money is being spent- as we 

prepare to host the 2014 ARS convention! 
Our 54th annual truss show is scheduled for May 18th  at the Secrest Arbore-

tum and Gardens in Wooster, OH.  The Great Lakes Chapter and Secrest have had a 

long history together with a Rhododendron Display and Test Garden, as described by 

Gordon Emerson in his July 1966 article in the ARS Journal.  Peter Girard, Lanny Pride, 

Tony Shammarello, David Leach and Musser Forests contributed plants for the garden. 
The evening dinner and speaker will be held at the Wooster Inn.  Our 

speaker for the evening will be Ken Cochran, the curator of the Arboretum.  Our last 

truss show at the Arboretum was in 1981.  Those members who remember or helped 

with the planting of rhododendron in Wooster, try to make a special effort to attend 

this event – and bring trusses.  There shouldn’t be any snow!!! 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Chas Wagner 

Great Lakes Chapter/ American Rhododendron Society May 18th 2013 

Invitation 

 
Once again the Lake Michigan Chapter of the Azalea Society of America 

will attempt to host a spring garden tour here in Holland and Saugatuck,  

Michigan.  Hopefully, the weather will cooperate and allow this event to happen.  

Last year’s plans were  cancelled due to the untimely spring weather we had in early 

April 

Next year will be different. The show will go on no matter what the weather brings. 

 

The dates are as follows: 

 

Friday, May 17: registration and early bird garden visits. 

Saturday, May 18: garden visits, evening banquet 

Sunday, May 19: post garden visits, head for home. 

 

Hotel Location:  http://www.hworthinn.com/pages/haworthhistory,html                            

Hayworth Inn & Conference Center 

225 College Drive 

Holland, MI  49423 

 

Garden Tours, speakers & schedules TBA   (more info:  azaleajohn@yahoo.com ) 

This notice is simply to let everyone aware that the event is a go. 

Hope to see you all here………………..many thanks. 

John Migas 

New Officers 
The Great Lakes Chapter Members would like to 

thank all the past and present members who have, 

and continue working diligently to keep the Great-

Lakes Chapter the excellent and progressive group 

it is!! 
A sincere Thanks to Bev Berg and the Nominating 

Committee for their long time important work in 

obtaining new Great Lakes Chapter Officers. 

Effective August, 2013 
Special THANKS  to Bev Berg , who in addition to writ-

ing “Bits by Bev” - never fails to procure new officers.. 
“ Well done is better, than well said.”   -Benjamin Franklin 

NOTE—NEW GLC OFFICERS 



 

 

News Views—Short Updates 

Past President Bob Grankowitz writes; 
 
Bill Feuger (deseased) wanted to register one rhododendron after his 
wife when I was president. He expressed that he had a great rhododendron 
that had never failed to bloom no matter how cold it got there.  I asked Bill to bring 
in pictures, but he wanted me to see it and I live a long distance away.  I think his 
area can be considered as H-1 or H- 2 coldness. So on a trip back from Florida a 
few years ago, since it was blooming season I made a detour up and over to his 
home and saw this gorgeous 12 to 14 foot high rhododendron in front of his home.  
He wanted help in registering it and  to make it available to chapter members. I 
took pictures and he called me just before he died – asking for his help to register.  
I was in poor health at the time with infection and waiting to get two knee replace-
ments, so I did not get his message, until after he died.  My knees are very good 
now and  the infection is in remission.  This is when we lost 6 rooms to water dam-
age when we got back and I was ripping up the hardwood closet floor when I go the 
infection. 
I promised Bill I would try to get “Mrs. Lily Feuger” into hands of people to enjoy . 
 
This is a seedling of his. So a couple of years ago I did go over to his home when 
the GLC/ARS meeting was at Holden Arboretum.  I took over 60 cuttings and gave 
them to Ray— who had them put in the restaurant’s cold storage refrigerator for 
safe keeping— during the evening dinner period. Ray went to get them and it ap-
pears someone had thrown them out, and he was not able to start the cuttings.  At 
a later date when asked for cuttings- Lily Fueger did not want any money for cut-
tings and was thrilled to hear Bill wanted to introduce it as— “Mrs. Lily Fueger.” 
I am still willing to register this rhododendron for Bill Feuger ,since I have pictures 
and details. 
Update: 
Tony & Annette will take 50/60 cuttings early September 2013 and get them to 
Steve Krebs/Ray Walyklo. This would begin a wide distribution Of “Mrs. Lily Feuger”  
Note: 
Have Ray keep some cuttings, so he could be the one to get it into commerce—it is 
a very nicely formed, ball—shaped rhododendron and so is the large, beautiful truss. 
 
Bob Grankowitz 
 
 Lily Fueger Obituary 

 
 
  

 

Doug Irish– Hosler obituary 
Contributed by Harry Johnson 



 

 

Short Update 

 
John Heinze had occasion to speak with  Jill Griesse—  

(long-time GLC Secretary)— and that he had a good con-

versation with Jill, who continues her treatments. John 

relates:  that Jill has enjoyed  being with the folks in The 

Great Lakes Chapter and says,” one of the best experi-

ences she has had— is the joining of The American Rho-

dodendron Society.” Jill  a very upbeat person, is also 

very active in The Daffodil Society 

 
Jill is to Host  the Gala “Daffodil Stroll and Auction in mid 

April. 

 

Everyone says Hi and sends best wishes, see you soon. AMP 

TO SOME PEOPLE: 

 

Gardening is just a “lifestyle accessory” 
 says the famous British garden designer and restorer, Tim 

Smit,— but to the true gardener, whose numbers are in-

creasing all over the civilized world—gardeners are “the 

happiest of people.” 
Because the creation of beauty  and raising of food is one of 

the most profound joys of life. 

 

Source: Avant Gardener  November, 2011                AMP 

Great Lakes Chapter Meeting May 18th, 2013 

“Nothing so stirs the senses like a morning in the garden.” -Walt  Whitman 

Source:” Leaves”   spring, 2013,a publication of The Holden Arboretum, reprinted with permission 



 

 

 

David Leach’s  ‘Mist Maiden’ Relocated 

 

Steve Krebs comments: 
“...a photo of ‘Mist Maiden’ being taken from the Leach 

Research Station to plant at the new Holden garden 

(Rhododendron Discovery Garden) - one, of two 

matching clones, 20+ years old.  Definitely one of the 

largest plants we’ve moved.  David Leach planted it  

around 1993 to screen the air conditioning unit next to 

our building. 

Mission accomplished and then some.” 

 

Steve 

 
Source:“Leaves” spring 2013, reprinted with permission 

“A garden is a delight to the eye and a solace for the soul.”     -Sadi 

Great Lakes Chapter  Truss Show Meeting  May 18th, 2013 



 

 

Great Lakes Chapter Meeting May 18, 2013 



 

 

Great Lakes Chapter Meeting and Truss Show, Wooster, Ohio May 18, 2013 

 

 
Secrest Arboretum, - Wooster, Ohio 

 

 
Some might not realize that The Great Lakes Chapter of 

The American Rhododendron Society—had a test garden at 

the Secrest Arboretum beginning in the early 1970’s  Some  

of our members (Ernie Schmidt and others ) were instrumen-
tal in establishing that garden.  By 1976 there were 170 dif-

ferent species, varieties, hybrids, or cultivars at the arbore-

tum.  The last time we had our truss show at Secrest was on 

May 23—24, 1981. 

                                                Chas Wagner 

 
Photos:    Ken Cochran, Secrest Arboretum Curator 

Above,         Jack & Deb Miller Pavillion 

Middle,        Deciduous Azalea. unnamed  

Top,           Art & Joe Berry Family Pathway                



 

 

 

Great Lakes Chapter/ARS 

Annette Pizzino 

34900 Lakeview Dr. 

Solon, OH  44139 

 

Harbinger of Spring, North Carolina 

 

While attending , The American Rhododendron Society and The Azalea Society of America—Convention ”Appalachian Spring” 
May 4-7, 2012, Asheville, North Carolina— during a tour of The North Carolina Arboretum— we walked the Azalea Trail. The 

above photo captures the essence of spring as we viewed ” The National Native Azalea Collection”  with its stunningly beautiful 

spring display, full of color, fragrance— while nectar seeking butterflies (swallowtails) visited this remarkable collection.  The collec-

tion contains 16 of the 17 species native to the US.      Memorable!!  

 

R. canescens 
Greer’s Guidebook to available rhododendrons Species & Hybrids, By Harold E. Greer describes R. canescens as:  “Azalea s.s. Luteum 6’, 

” Flowers are  fragrant, tubular-funnel-shaped, to 2” wide, open either before or with the leaves, in trusses of 6-15.  Color ranges 

from pure white ,white blushed pink to pink or purplish, with pink or reddish corolla tube. Compact to upright growth, E. North 

America.” Many of the above varieties were represented here—blooming in their full spring glory!  (The Piedmont Azalea) 

 

Photo above taken by Tom Davis  ( Son-in-law  using his smart phone)      Talk about capturing the moment!              AMP 


